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Today is being celebrated globally as World Day of Cultural Diversity. We in Belize know only too well the significance of recognising and promoting cultural diversity, given the richly diverse mix that makes up our tiny nation. However, we may speak often and proudly of our multi-cultural and multi-ethnic society but in reality we are a million miles away from making that diversity work for us positively to the extent it can.

UNESCO is the premier UN agency promoting cultural diversity, and we in this new grouping of the Belize National Commission of UNESCO have a golden moment to work together to help our country take advantage of the opportunities available to help us achieve the goal of recognising, respecting, and appreciating the many cultures that make up our nation while at the same time using that diversity as the energy and strength to move us forward in achieving our common heritage as one people, one nation.
I wish you Happy World Cultural Diversity Day and I wish this Belize National Commission of UNESCO the greatest of success. 
